CONEJO VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

RESOLUTION #24/25-09
IN SUPPORT OF
WEEK OF THE SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR

WHEREAS, Leadership matters for the California’s public education system and the more than
6 million students it serves; and

WHEREAS, School Administrators are passionate, lifelong learners who believe in the value of
quality public education; and

WHEREAS, the title “School Administrator” is a broad term used to define many education
leadership posts. Superintendents, assistant superintendents, principals, assistant principals,
deans, special education and adult education leaders, curriculum and assessment leaders, school
business officials, classified educational leaders, and other school district employees are
considered administrators; and

WHEREAS, providing exceptional educational experiences for all students is paramount for the
profession; and

WHEREAS, most school administrators began their careers as teachers. The average
administrator has served in public education for more than a decade. Most of California’s
superintendents have served in education for more than twenty years. This experience is
beneficial in their work to effectively and efficiently lead public education and improve student
achievement and success; and

WHEREAS, school leaders depend on a network of support from school communities — fellow
administrators, teachers, parent/guardians, students, businesses, community members, board
trustees, colleges, and universities, community and faith-based organizations, elected officials,
and district and county staff and resources — to promote ongoing student achievement and
success; and

WHEREAS, the future of California’s pubic education system depends upon the quality of its
leadership; and

NOW, BE IT RESOLVED that the Governing Board of the Conejo Valley Unified School
District recognizes the week of October 13-19, 2024, as the “Week of the School Administrator™.

1 hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a Resolution duly passed and
adopted by the said Board of Education at the regularly scheduled Board of Education meeting

held on September 18, 2024. Z
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Mark W. Mc%ughlin, Ed.D., Superintendent and
Secretary to the Board of Education




